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The Parish Council met on the 15th May 2015. Councillors present at the meeting were Douglas 
Wooles (Chairman), Penny Bean (Vice-Chairman), Brian Parkinson, Sally Downing, Martin Dodd, 
David Lea and Dave Smith. The Clerk was Louise Pink and District Councillor Eric Hope was 
present. 12 members of the public were present. 
Election of Chairman and Vice-Chairman 
Following a vote, Cllr Wooles was re-elected as Chairman and Cllr Penny Bean was re-elected as 
Vice-Chairman. 
Planning Applications for consideration 
15/00406/FUL – Erection of an agricultural lean-to building for the storage of machinery at North Ings 
Farm, Terrington for R K Drury & Sons Ltd. No objections. 
15/00377/MFUL – Installation and operation of a solar farm and associated infrastructure including 
photovoltaic panels, mounting frames, inverters, transformers, substations, communication building, 
fence and pole mounted CCTV cameras and temporary construction vehicular access at the Land at 
Mill Hill Farm, Cornborough, Sheriff Hutton for Lightsource Renewable Energy Ltd. Following a vote 
the majority decision was NOT to support the application. Key objections include the height of 
the solar panels, concerns over screening and the length of time the screening would need to 
develop, loss of a field from the food chain, the visible impact on the village and the 
dangerous precedence the approval of this application could create. The Parish Council are 
not opposed to solar farms in general but believe this location is not fit for purpose. A letter of 
objection had been received from Farlington Parish Meeting. 
15/00414/FUL – Change of use and alteration of existing domestic outbuilding to form a 2 bedroom 
detached residential annex at Foss House, Sheriff Hutton for Mr & Mrs James Platt. No objections. 
15/00457/FUL – Change of use of single dwelling (use class C3) to a bed and breakfast 
establishment with owners accommodation (use class C1), change of use of an adjacent self-
contained residential annex to art studio for instruction of art students with the ground and first floor 
bedrooms for overnight accommodation for students on residential courses and general holiday 
letting and use of agricultural land for associated car parking at 1 Woodend Cottages, Ashbank Lane, 
High Stittenham, Malton for Mr Richard Burn. No objections. 
Ryedale District Council – Decisions and Appeals 
14/00197/FUL – Demolition of existing single-storey outbuilding and erection of two-storey dwelling at 
Stone Lodge, Main Street, Sheriff Hutton for Mr D J Weston & Mrs H P Spath. Appeal dismissed by 
The Planning Inspectorate. 
15/00252/GPAGB – Change of use of agricultural buildings to 2 no. dwellings (use class C3) at 
Gower Hall Farm, Thornton Le Clay, Malton for Mr Mark Godliman. Approved. 
Public Forum 
Several members of the public spoke of their strong objections regarding planning application 
15/00377/MFUL - Installation and operation of a solar farm at Mill Hill Farm, Cornborough. 
New Clerk 
From the 15th April 2015 Louise Pink took over the role of Clerk from Nigel Knapton. Please note 
below new email address and contact telephone number for the new Clerk. 
Next Meeting 
The date of the next meeting is Friday 12th June 2015 in the Village Hall at 7.30pm.  
Louise Pink, the Parish Clerk, can be contacted regarding all Parish Council matters at 
sheriffhuttonparishcouncil@gmail.com  or on 01904 674552. 

 

http://www.sheriffhutton.co.uk/
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Lillings Ambo Parish Council 
Planning.  The Parish Council have received the following. 
15/00455/HOUSE. Mr Brad Offiler. East Lilling Cottage. Erection of a 2 storey extension following the 
demolition of existing garage. 
15/00195/FUL. Mr.S.Clayton. Low Lane. Erection of an Agricultural livestock building. This 
application has been withdrawn. 
15/00254/73A. Land Adj. Rose Cottage. West Lilling. Removal of Condition 14 from the approved 
planning permission. Refused by Ryedale District Council. 
All planning applications can be viewed in more detail on Ryedale's Web-site. 
RIGHT TO VIEW. Details of how to view Parish Accounts and Minutes can be found on the Village 
Noticeboard. 
A.Bailey. Clerk. 

 
Sheriff Hutton Village Hall –200 Club 
247 members took part in the May draw. Winners were £150 – 20, £100 – 187, £50 – 29, 31,111 and 
241, £25 - 37, 93, 120, 226 and 230 
 

Neighbourhood Watch 
Another locally ‘quiet’ month, with nothing reported by  either the Police or villagers. I can only 
assume everyone was riveted to the tv during the election….The Police advise of red diesel thefts 
from ‘the other side of the A64’ and I am aware however of another ‘local’ dog theft, this time from 
Pocklington, so the previously issued warnings regarding pet security remain very current. With 
warmer weather presumably about to arrive, please remember basic security precautions about 
leaving doors and/or windows open, and take care not to leave high-value garden equipment on view 
whilst unattended. 
I’d like to expand on the passage in last month’s Chairman’s report regarding the Speed Matrix 
installation. We were expressly refused data from the system (according to the manufacturer able to 
produce an accurate dataset of vehicle speeds/times, in which we were most interested), rather we 
were provided with an entirely different data ‘summary’ obtained by another method by the County 
Council which indeed has conveniently and surprisingly (?) shown that all drivers adhere to speed 
limits within the village. This is all very well, however I would suggest anyone with time on their hands 
might like to observe traffic in the morning and afternoon ‘rush hours’ and decide for themselves. If 
you choose to do this, do take care when crossing the road. It’s dangerous. 
I will leave it to other villagers who may wish to pursue the speeding issue. Good luck. 
 

I would appreciate all members of NHW attending a meeting at 7.30pm on 23 June in the village hall. 
If for any reason you cannot attend, please pop into the shop over the next week or so. 
As always, if you have anything to report regarding crimes either in process or evident, or have 
information regarding cold-callers, ring 101. 
Alan Pitman 15 May 2015 

 
Midsummer Barbeque Saturday June 20th 5.30pm to 9.00pm 
David and Mandy Smith invite you, your family and friends to a Midsummer BBQ,  proceeds in aid of 
our beautiful Village Church, St Helen & The Holy Cross. Delicious food served with the usual 
Waynefleet banter and fun. Tickets £10 to include your first beverage and an awesome pudding. 
Children £5. Under 5’s free: 5.30pm – 9pm.  Please book or purchase tickets in advance: 
mandy.smith16@yahoo.co.uk tel. 878 344 & Margaret Fisher tel. 878 314   
 

Gardening Club 
Now is the time to enjoy other gardener's hard work with visits further afield.  This month the 
annual day trip (9th June) is to the Nottingham area to see two private gardens at Stoke Bardulph 
and Burton Joyce.  If you find you can go at this late stage please contact Lyn (878624).  The other 
overnight trip to Northamptonshire is fully booked. 
 
 
 



 

Sheriff Hutton Field Naturalists  
The weather was emphatically not in favour of us going on an evening chorus walk on May 8th; 
driving rain meant that not a bird or a moth was venturing out. So we had to console ourselves with 
good food, drink and company as Field Naturalists and the Conservation Area Group got together for 
a joint fundraiser. The evening was a great success, which could have been made better only by 
actually being able to walk rather than swim round the conservation area. A big thank you must go to 
Helen Spath and Dave Weston who again hosted this fundraising event at Stone Lodge and prepared 
a delicious buffet enjoyed by all. Thank you to everyone who came, your support for both the 
conservation area and Field Naturalists is very much appreciated. 
Our next field trip will be on Sunday June 7th when we will be revisiting Bempton cliffs. The reserve 
has opened its new visitor centre this spring and there are now new view points on the cliff top to 
better view the many birds that roost there.  The group meets at The Highwayman pub car park to 
leave at 10am. However there will be an opportunity to leave earlier if anyone would like to do so. 
Andy is now a volunteer bird guide at Bempton and will be leading a “Birding for Beginners” walk 
there from 10.30am for two hours. He will be driving through Sheriff at about 8.30am so if you would 
like to take the opportunity to go on the bird walk, please ring him on the number below to ask for a 
lift. However, he will have space for only four people and it will be a long day as he won’t leave the 
reserve until about 4.30pm.  
Anyone wishing to join the group or needing more information about Field Naturalists, please get in 
touch with either Andy on 01904 491308, Jim on 878667 or Tricia on 878995. 

 
Message from the Jumblies 
Thank you so much to everyone who supported the May Jumble Sale by donating jumble, prizes, 
cakes and books. We were very fortunate that the dry weather allowed us to have stalls outside as 
we had mountains of jumble.  The total raised for the Conservation Area was at tremendous £1725 
which will certainly help the financial situation for a while 
 

Our running total now stands at £9192 
 

The June 20th Jumble Sale will be to raise money for York Blind and Partially Sighted.  As usual we 
will be at the Hall to receive your jumble between 9am and Noon, and the book room will be open 
from 1pm with the main jumble sale being between 2 and 4pm.donations.  
 

Please don’t forget our annual summer coffee morning will be on Saturday 4th July at Midway Main 
Street, raising money for the Marie Curie Nurses.  Last December I was privileged to see the Marie 
Curie Nurses in action when they nursed a very close friend who was terminally ill.  They provided 
the most fantastic support, taking on the overnight nursing in order that he could die at home.  Their 
nursing care and moral support helped the carer immensely.  Their devotion to the patients they 
nurse is something to be seen.  See the July news for further details. 
 

Great News:   
Date for your diary - Swinton Brass Band Concert – Sunday afternoon 6th December  
Watch out for details nearer the time. 
 
 

Thank you 
Penny Bean 878392 
 

You are invited to a Musical Evening and BBQ 
Saturday 27th June from 5pm in Sheriff Hutton Village Hall 
Many thanks once again for such wonderful village-wide support for the Cinderella and Robin Hood 
pantos. 
We're now putting on an event to raise funds for both Youth Club and DISHY's 2016 pantomime. 
You are ALL invited to a summer evening's entertainment, including a local band, musicians and 
singers (including young people from the pantomimes plus some timeless numbers from Andy, Jack 
and Nic), a karaoke, disco, paying bar & BBQ.   
Adults £6; children aged 5 - 16's £3; under 5s free. 
Tickets (which include the BBQ) available from Caroline Hunt (878242) and Nic Frost (878309). 



An Invitation To All secondary school students and current Y6 pupils  

You are invited to Sheriff Hutton Youth Club’s Summer Activity night  
 

* Human Marble Run * Crazy Golf * Arts & Craft Activities *  Football *  Parachute Games * 
                                              * Human Minefield *  
On  Thursday 18th June  6.30-8pm  in Sheriff Hutton Village Hall 
£1.50 entrance   Tuck shop available 
 

Glebe Conservation Area: a Big Thank You 
The trustees would like to say a Huge Thank You to The Jumblies for their splendid organisation and 
work at the May Jumble sale, which raised 10p short of £1725! This result would not have been 
possible without the magnificent support of all those in the village (and elsewhere) who donated 
jumble, delicious cakes, wonderful raffle and tombola prizes. Many thanks for that, too. We can now 
plan our future maintenance and development work with the backing of the funds raised.  
 

Mid-Summer Village Ramble 
Join the village ramblers on Thursday, June 25th for a mid-summer walk of about 5 miles at this 
glorious time of year.   We meet at the Village Hall car park at 9.30am, travel by car to the start of the 
walk and then enjoy a friendly pub lunch.   We get back to the village between 2 and 3pm.   Lifts can 
be provided. 

 
Sheriff Hutton History Group 
Time seems to have passed so quickly since we first started the History Group three years ago. We 
have achieved a great deal in that time.  Raising money for the Archive store which we opened last 
July was a major milestone.  We are continuing to receive donations including documents and photos 
of events in and around Sheriff Hutton.  We are happy to receive more! 
At our 3rd AGM on April 22nd the officers and committee members were returned for another year with 
addition of John Williamson as a committee member.  
Visits are to be arranged to the Borthwick Institute and Holgate Windmill possibly in July or August. 
More details when available.  
Margaret gave a presentation referring to progress of the Development of the Buildings in Sheriff 
Hutton project she started last year with Nancy Megginson. Margaret and Chris have been meeting 
residents around the Green to research the development of these buildings.  They have come up with 
some very interesting information so far and still have more properties to visit.  There will be a display 
at the Open Day in July. 
Coming Events 
Friday June 26th 7.30pm Village Hall ‘New light on the Middleham Jewel’ Dr Kate Giles. This is a    
main fundraising event so please come and support us.  Members £3, visitors £5 Inc. tea/coffee and 
biscuits.  Raffle. 
Saturday July 11th 1.00-4.00pm Village Hall Open Day and Exhibition.  Theme – Education and 
Young People.  Do you have any photos programmes, posters personal memories of events 
connected with young people that we could borrow or copy for our displays?   Please contact 
Margaret 878465.  We are also having a photo quiz ‘How well do you know your village? ‘  so have a 
good look around when you are out and about.. Entrance £3 including refreshments. 
Wednesday July 22nd 7.30pm Village Hall Our monthly meeting. Ryedale Family History Group based 
in Hovingham will explain how to trace your family history. This group has fantastic facilities and 
equipment and very experienced researchers to help with enquiries.    Entrance members £2, visitors 
£3 including tea/coffee and biscuits. 
New members always welcome   Contact Beryl Haigh 878363 or Margaret Thompson 878465 
 

Health Visitor Drop-in 
The Health Visitor will be next at the Village Hall from 9.30am – 11.30am on Thursday 4th June 
during the Toddler Session for anyone with pre-school children who would like to see her.   Anyone 
wanting to see the Health Visitor is more than welcome to pop into Toddlers (if not attending anyway) 
while they are waiting, but consultations with the Health Visitor are confidential and in a separate 
room. 



St Leonard’s, Farlington Annual Parish Meeting 
It was generally good news that was reported at the annual, parish meeting which was held in 
Farlington village hall on April 27th.   The church has had a successful year of services with overall 
attendance numbers up 4% and attendances at the monthly Communion service up 22% - both 
numbers a direct contrast with a reported decline nationally.   Fundraising had also been a success – 
especially the Oktoberfest – and, together with two grants received, there is now sufficient money 
available to replace the life-expired heating and lighting which dates from the 1960’s.   The detailed 
scheme for the heating and lighting has been awaiting Diocesan approval since June last year; an 
unaccountable delay for a scheme which will have so little impact on the church’s fabric.   The five-
yearly inspection of the church structure proved that there was nothing significantly wrong with the 
building but it did confirm that the bells cannot be used until they have been renovated and re-hung 
using modern materials.   This work will become the focus of attention as soon as the heating and 
lighting work is completed. 
 

It is a Church of England recommendation that Churchwardens serve a maximum of six years.   As a 
result of this, Margaret Singleton’s term of office ended on the 27th and she was succeeded by Louise 
Clark.   Margaret was thanked for the drive and enthusiasm that she had brought to the church during 
her six years and which had resulted in many developments, improvements and achievements.   
Thanks were also recorded to all the people who support St Leonard’s in a variety of ways. 
 

Sally Downing 878745  Louise Clark 811626 
 

Sheriff Hutton Tennis Club 
Home Fixtures for June. Hovingham League Mixed, Monday Evenings 6.30pm. June 1st, June 29th. 
Ladies, Thursday Evenings, June 4th, June 11th, June 25th.  York League Ladies, Saturday Mornings 
9.30am June 6th, June 27th. Men’s, Sunday Mornings 9.30am June 7th, June 14th. 
 

Social tennis. All social tennis continues through June. New players always welcome. Coaching 
sessions continue on a Wednesday morning from 9.30 to 10.30am, £5.00 per session. 
 

Junior Tennis. The coaching sessions are running on a Wednesday afternoon and are proving 
popular... 
The Junior Club Night is on Friday evenings from 6.30pm. 
 

Club Accounts. The club needs to have its accounts for the past three years audited, if you are able 
to help with this please get in touch. 
 

Details of any of the above are available from Josephine Johnson telephone 01347878626 or email 
josephinejohnson6 

 
Super-Mobile Library 
The super-mobile library will visit the Village Hall Car Park between 10.00 and 12.00 noon on 
Fridays 12th and 26th June. 

 
Sheriff Hutton Ladies Group  
A few of our group were fortunate to be invited to the York magistrate’s court to watch the morning’s 
proceedings and what an interesting morning it was. We had a guide who led us through what was 
going to happen and the possible outcome of these trials.  
 

Our meeting on the 13th May was very good. The speaker told the story of Margaret Burns who was a 
woman of character who had eight children and left them with various family members and never 
went back for them; just forgot about them. We found out the story of one child and we have booked 
Kath and Clive Richardson for next year to find out what happened to the other seven children.  
 

The next meeting on the 10th June is an open meeting so all are invited. Richard Willis is coming to 
talk about ‘The Wonders of the Waterways.’ Richard runs Ripon Scenic Cruises on the Ripon canal 
and the river Ure. He is going to talk about various canals and waterways especially the canal that 
was at Strensall. 
   

This is an open meeting so all are welcome to come, 7.30 pm. 
Barbara Grinham. 

mailto:josephinejohnson6@gmail.com


St. Helen & the Holy Cross Sheriff Hutton with St. Leonard Farlington 
The Forest of Galtres Benefice of St.Leonard, Farlington: St Mary, Marton: St. Helen & The Holy Cross, Sheriff Hutton: St. Nicholas, Stillington; All Hallows, Sutton-on-the-Forest 

 

SERVICES IN JUNE 
 

Sheriff 
Hutton 

7th 9.30am Holy Communion 6pm Benefice Celtic Eucharist 
at Marton 

 14th 9.30am Morning Worship 4.30pm Messy Church & picnic - 
Marton 

 21st 10.30am Benefice Celebration - see 
Stillington 

6pm Benefice Celtic Eucharist 
at Marton 

 28th 9.30am Holy Communion   

Farlington 14th 11.15am Shortened Matins   

 21st 10.30am Benefice Celebration - see 
Stillington 

  

 28th 11.15am Holy Communion BCP   

Marton 7th   6pm Benefice Celtic Eucharist 

 14th  Benefice Family Eucharist 
Stillington 

6pm Benefice Celtic Eucharist 

Stillington 7th 9.30am Morning Prayers     

 14th 9.30am Holy Communion  4.30pm Messy Church & picnic - 
Marton   

 21st 10.30am Benefice Celebration    

 28th 9.30am Holy Communion    

Sutton-on-
the-Forest  

7th  8am 
10.45am 

Holy Communion 
Pet and Animal Service 

  

 14th 10.45am Holy Communion 4.30pm Messy Church & picnic - 
Marton 

 21st  8am 
10.30am 

Holy Communion 
Benefice Celebration - see 
Stillington 

  

 28th 10.45am Holy Communion     

 
EVENTS 

 

June 20th Mid-Summers BBQ at Waynefleet House [Dave & Mandy Smith] 5pm start. Tickets £10 
adults; £5 children of school age; pre-school free. Tickets for the BBQ from John Oakley 
at Old School House [01347 878754] and members of the congregation. Don’t’ panic we 
are still having the Summer’s breakfast but that will be in July! 

 

Sheriff Hutton Pre-School Playgroup 
Playgroup is run by a committee of volunteers.  Our volunteers include parents of children who attend 
Playgroup but also members of the wider community who have an interest in supporting this im-
portant service for our children and their families.  We are always keen to hear from anyone who 
would like to join our committee.  If you possess enthusiasm and drive to get things done, the ability 
to work well as part of a team and the desire to make a difference then we would love to hear from 
you!  In return, we can offer you the company of friendly, like-minded people and the satisfaction of 
knowing that you are helping to sustain this vital community service.  
 

AGM – Tuesday 23rd June 2015 at 8pm in The Highwayman  
If you are interested in joining us, the AGM is an ideal opportunity to step forward.  This year’s AGM 
will be held in The Highwayman on Tuesday 23rd June 2015 at 8pm.  Please contact Julie on 878574 
for further information. 
 

We have a fantastic website to keep you informed of all our Playgroup news and events.  Please visit 
us at: www.sheriff-hutton-playgroup.org                     

 
 

http://www.sheriff-hutton-playgroup.org/


The Methodist Church 
The beginning of holidays for a lot of people is getting under way. All that preparation, what shall we 
need, will it be hot or will it be cold, can we meet the luggage restrictions, and then we are off, will the 
taxi come, will the train be on time. All these pressures in our minds before anything has happened. 
We all do this; worry ourselves before anything has happened. 
Jesus said “Can anxious thought add a single day to your life. So do not be anxious about tomorrow; 
tomorrow will look after itself. Each day has troubles enough of its own”. Matthew: chapter 6. 
The apostle Paul said in a letter. “The Lord is near, do not be anxious but in everything make your 
requests known to God in prayer with thanksgiving”. Philippians: chapter 3 verse 6. 
So, have a stress free holiday and don't worry about it. Why not tell God about it beforehand and see 
what happens. 
 

Church services in June 
 

  7th          10.30 a.m.     Revd Ann Vaughan   (Communion) 
 

14th          10.30 a.m.     Revd Philip Turner 
 

21st           10.30 a.m.    Revd Ann Vaughan 
 

28th           10.30 a.m.    Mrs Adelaide Morley 
 

Additional activities on Wednesdays 
  

  8.30 a.m. Morning Prayers in the Church 
 

10.00 a.m. Drop in for tea, coffee and biscuits and chat in the Miss Ward room. 
 

 2.30 p.m. Come and sing a long in the Miss Ward room on June 10th. 
 

Sheriff Hutton Primary School 
The last few weeks have been very busy in school. Our children really enjoyed the trips to York which 
linked to our topic this term, including the Minster, the Railway Museum and the Chocolate Story Mu-
seum. 
At the end of May some of our Year 6 pupils had a fantastic trip to Sweden to visit Gothenburg. They 
had the opportunity to spend time with some Swedish families and took a boat trip through the city. 
The children in Year 6 also took part in a cycling awareness course called ‘Bikeability’. They wrote a 
report about it afterwards. 
Last week the Year 6’s enjoyed the North Yorkshire bikeability test. We have been taught how to ride 
safely and properly on the real roads and have enjoyed the sun! Everybody enjoyed it and all 
reached Level 2. I liked going on the bike ride and playing games. It was brilliant! By Ben.  
I did my bikeability experience. I really enjoyed every minute of it but I have to admit my favourite part 
was cycling on the junctions and speeding down the hills around school. It was so fun! The Year 5’s 
should be really excited about next year when they can have the chance to do bikeability. I’m upset 
it’s over. By Georgia. 
Our celebrations for the school building’s 50th birthday will take place on Friday 10th July from 3pm 
onwards. We hope lots of people will be able to join us to celebrate this occasion! 
To contact school you can telephone us on 878441 or via email admin@sheriffhutton.n-yorks.sch.uk  
You can find out more about the school and the activities the children are involved with on our school 
website www.sheriffhuttonschool.org. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

mailto:admin@sheriffhutton.n-yorks.sch.uk
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Sheriff Hutton Cricket Club 
Both teams have made an unbeaten start to the season and are currently top of their respective 
league tables. The highlights so far have been a club record score of 174 by Joe Schofield and Jag 
Gopalappa scoring his first century for the club. 
The club has also progressed to the 2nd Round of the Edward Readman Trophy with a comfortable 
victory over Hovingham. 
The results up to the 16th May and individual performances are listed below: 
25th April 
Sheriff Hutton 1st XI v Copmanthorpe 1st XI – Match Abandoned due to rain 
Copmanthorpe 93 all out (Simon Ganderton 3-10, David Hull 3-9); Sheriff Hutton 25-2 
 

Sheriff Hutton 2nd XI beat Duncombe Park 2nd XI by 8 wickets 
Duncombe Park 150-8 (Ian Bews 4-33); Sheriff Hutton 151-2 (Jag Gopalappa 39, Ian Bews 26 not 
out, Wayne Fawcett 55 not out) 
2nd May 
Sheriff Hutton 1st XI beat Hovingham 2nd XI by 215 runs 
Sheriff Hutton 299-6 (Geoff Schofield 76, Joe Schofield 174); Hovingham 84 all out 
 

Sheriff Hutton 2nd XI drew with New Earswick 2nd XI 
Sheriff Hutton 250-7 (Jag Gopalappa 104 not out, Wayne Fawcett 44, Antony Hull 33); New Earswick 
200-7 (Wayne Fawcett 3-47) 
 

9th May 
Sheriff Hutton 1st XI beat Castleford 2nd XI by 7 wickets 
Castleford 58 all out (Chris Gartland 3-21, David Hull 3-21), Sheriff Hutton 59-3 (Joe Schofield 28) 
 

Sheriff Hutton 2nd XI beat Stillington 2nd XI by 53 runs 
Sheriff Hutton 170-8 (Dave Sowden 42, Wayne Fawcett 31, John Armitage 26); Stillington 117 all out 
(David Chugg 4-16, Ian Bews 4-26) 
 

16th May 
Sheriff Hutton 1st XI beat Woodhouse Grange 3rd XI by 60 runs 
Sheriff Hutton 191 all out (Geoff Schofield 50, Matt Prosser 32, Andy Frank 27); Woodhouse Grange 
131 all out (David Hull 3-17, Chris Gartland 3-27) 
 

Sheriff Hutton 2nd XI beat Dringhouses 2nd XI by 7 wickets 
Dringhouses 74 all out (Wayne Fawcett 5-20, Henry Chandler 3-20); Sheriff Hutton 75-3 (Wayne 
Fawcett 23, Jag Gopalappa 26 not out) 
 

Forthcoming fixtures for June are: 
1st XI League:  6th Away, 13th Home, 20th Home, 27th Away 
2nd XI League:  6th Home, 13th Away, 20th Away, 27th Home 
 

League fixtures are 45 overs per side and start at 1.30pm. Pilmoor Evening League games are 20 
overs per side and start at 6.30pm. Weather permitting the club play a home game every Saturday so 
please come down to watch and support your village team. 
 

The Village Auction 2015 
The Auction made just over £2500, so that after expenses each of the 5 participating village 
organisations have received  £464.30.This  is a fantastic result and due to the amazing support of 
anyone who was involved in any way from donating and buying items for sale, involvement with the 
planning, collecting and sorting donations and helping on the day in a wide variety of roles including 
Catering ( delicious lunches and teas!), Auctioneering, Cashiering, Commission Bids, acting as 
Runners and  managing the Stage and Security etc. 
Thank you all so much for all your help without which the event could not have taken place and run 
so smoothly and been so successful. It was lovely to see so many people of all ages both as helpers 
and purchasers involved and taking part, and hopefully having an enjoyable time, as well as a chance 
to catch up with each other.  
Sheriff Hutton at its best! 
Thank you all again for your participation, generosity and time. 
United Christian Churches, Sheriff Hutton School PTFA, Playgroup, Youth Club and The Friends of 
Sheriff Hutton Village Hall 



Bus Service Changes from April 2016 
North Yorkshire County Council are seeking ways to reduce the current level of subsidy for rural 
services by £500,000 (a 25% reduction) starting from the 2016/2017 financial year.   In connection 
with this they are holding a series of Drop-in Consultation sessions in communities across the 
County.   There will be one on June 2nd in Sheriff Hutton Village Hall between 12.30 and 2.30pm 
when anyone can drop in to talk to representatives of the Council who will be on hand to answer 
questions and take note of your views and comments. 
 
The timetable being proposed for our bus service (from April 2016) would follow the route York 
(Station Avenue), Hopgrove, Monks Cross, Sand Hutton,  Claxton, Flaxton, West Lilling, Sheriff 
Hutton, Bulmer, Castle Howard, Welburn, Huttons Ambo, Malton (Bus Station).   Buses would call at 
York or Monks Cross, not both.   Summary timings would be  
 

Malton Bus Station - - 1110 1335 1610 

Castle Howard - - 1125 1340 1625 

Sheriff Hutton 0743 0928 1145 1410 1640 

West Lilling 0747 0931 1148 1413 1643 

Monks Cross - 0953 1210 1436 - 

York Stonebow 0822 - - - 1716 

York Station Ave 0828 - - - 1720 
 

York Station Avenue - - - 1740 

York Stonebow - - - 1753 

Monks Cross 1000 1225 1450 - 

West Lilling 1022 1247 1512 1826 

Sheriff Hutton 1025 1250 1515 1832 

Castle Howard 1045 1310 1535 - 

Malton Bus Station 1100 1325 1550 - 

 

Sharing Chocolate With God                                                                                    

People often think that they cannot experience God because they are not ‘religious!’ The truth is that 

anyone can encounter God in their daily lives as the following incident shows:-                              
A young boy was walking home through the park after attending a Sunday school class. 

Somehow, he couldn’t stop thinking about the lesson for that day on Jesus’ parable of the 

Last Judgement. What impressed him most was when the teacher said; when you give 

something to another person you’re really giving it to Jesus.                                                               

As he continued through the park, he noticed an old woman sitting on a bench. She looked 

lonely and hungry. So he sat down next to her, took from his pocket a chocolate bar he had 

been saving, and offered some to her. She accepted with a smile. He liked her smile so much 

that after she had eaten her piece of chocolate he gave her more. This time they exchanged 

smiles and, for a while they sat together in silence, just smiling at each other.                       

Finally the boy got up to leave. As he began to walk away, he turned, ran back to the bench, 

and gave the woman a big hug. And she gave him her very best smile. When he arrived home 

his mother saw a big smile on his face and asked, what made you so happy today?”  He said 

“I shared my chocolate bar with Jesus’, and he has  a great smile.                                     

Meanwhile, the old woman returned to her little apartment where she lived with her sister. 

“You’re all smiles,” said the sister. What made you so happy today?” To which she replied, “I 

was sitting in the park eating a chocolate bar with Jesus. And you know, “ he looks younger 

than I expected;”                                                                                                                                    

I hope you will be surprised at just how many occasions you find Jesus’ spirit either in you or in other 

people who you meet. 

Best Wishes                                                                                                                                       

Chris Ellis 



 
 

MORSE COACHES 
&  

TAXI HIRE 
 

Tel : 01347 878 969 
 

www.morse-coaches.com  
info@morse-coaches.com  

 

Sheriff Hutton Private Hire 
Pre Booked  :  Licensed Driver 

 

Taxi for all your 
transport requirements 

 

helen.hendry@ymail.com  
Tel : 01347 878 710 

Mobile : 07769 21 29 23 

 

 

PAUL NELSON 
Holly Lodge, Sheriff Hutton 

 

FOR ALL YOUR PAINTING AND 
DECORATING 

 

Tel : 01347 878 185 
 

DUO HANDIMAN 
Handyman services 

to the Sheriff Hutton area 
 

No job too small 
 

Please call Michael Binnersley 
 

Tel : 01347 879056 or 07977 226 595 

 

Pilates and Swimming 
With Linzi 

 

PiILATES, Circuit Training 
& Swimming Instructor (STA) 

 

Babies and Children Group & Private lessons 
Contact Linzi on  07583 936 246 

info@linzifitness.co.uk  

 
Anna Martinez-Armitage 

Spanish Tutor 
Courses for people of all ages and abilities 

Business Courses - Interpreting & Translations 
Conversational & Holiday Spanish  

Tel: 07800 634510 
W: www.spanish-talk.com  

W: www.books4spanish.com 
 

NICOLA’S CUISINE 
 

OUTSIDE CATERING 
 

Tailor Made Menus 
 

Crockery, Cutlery & Glass Hire 
 

Tel : 01347 878 938 
Mobile : 07860 612 622 

The Wedding Affair 
 
 

Luxury Wedding Fairs in Castles, Stately 
Homes and Historical Hotels 

Award Winning Supplier & Venue Directory 
Inspirational blog and #Weddinghour on Twitter 

01904 236 345 
enquiries@theweddingaffair.co.uk 

www.theweddingaffair.co.uk 

 

Poppy Caterers and Marquees 
Bespoke Caterers and Marquee Hire 

Specialists in outside catering for all occasions 
Sheriff Hutton Industrial Estate 

Tel: 01347 878628 
email: info@poppycaterers.co.uk 

www.poppymarquees.co.uk 
www.poppycaterers.co.uk 

York Wines 
Specialist Wine Importers 

Retail, Wholesale & Internet Wine Sales 
Wellington House, Sheriff Hutton 

www.yorkwines.co.uk 
Tel : 01347 878716 

Open daily except Sunday 

 

pizza’s world 
Pizzas : Kebabs : Burgers : Parmesans : Off-licence 

 

Sunday – Thursday 4 – 10.30pm 
(CLOSED Tuesday) 

Friday and Saturday 4 – 11pm  
 

Sheriff Hutton Industrial Estate 
 

Tel : 01347 878 967 

www.pizzasworld.co.uk  

 

 

ALISON MASSINGHAM 
flowers  

 
Tel : 01347 878345 

07786574359 
www.alisonmassingham.co.uk  

 Scissor Line Salon  
Main Street, Stillington 

 

UNISEX HAIRDRESSING 
& BEAUTY ROOM 

With Competitive Prices and Quality Products 
**  Now Open Monday – Saturday  **  

call us on   01347 811 757 
 

Discounts for Senior Citizens 

 
 

CASTLE QUALITY MEATS 
Unit 2a Sheriff Hutton Industrial Park 

 

‘Quality Meats 
at Competitive Prices’ 

 

Hot Sandwiches Mon – Fri 10.00 – 2.00 
 

Jerry Petch 
Tel/Fax : 01347 878 222 

 

STILLINGTON FISHERIES 
for the 

finest skinless haddock and cod 
Tuesday to Thursday 5.00 – 7.00 

Friday & Saturday 11.45 – 1.30 & 5.00 – 7.00 

Closed Sunday and Monday 
The Green, Stillington, YO61 1JX 

Tel : 01347 811 747 
 
 

FREE Full/Part HOUSE CLEARANCE 
 

Collection, Removal, Disposal of Old 
Electrical Appliances : Scrap Metal Wanted 

 

Save Yourself a Trip to the Tip 
 

NEED A MAN WITH A VAN …? 
 A small charge may apply for some items 

 

Contact Mark on 01347 879 124 
Mobile : 07912 892 451 

 

 

J H WRIGHT & 
SONS 

 

COAL AND COKE MERCHANTS 
 

Old Station House, Gate Helmsley 
York  YO41 1JU 

 

Tel : 01759 371 319 

 

Howardian Contracts 
 
 

Tracked 360 Excavators 
1.5 – 8.5 tonne tracked operated digger hire 

Drainage, drain repairs, ditching 
landscaping & pond excavation 

 

Contact : Guy Unsworth 07778 589 952 

 
 

DENTAL SURGEONS 
 

New Patients Welcome 
Early Morning Surgery 

 

Robert Glover : Nitin Prasad 
 

96 The Mount, York 

Tel : 01904 623 436 

 

 

Richard Fisher & Associates 

DENTAL SURGEONS 
 

Richard W Fisher ~ Neil Martin 
Zareen Ashraff ~ Annette Wiltshire 

 

Martin House, 24 Barley Rise, Strensall 
York YO32  5AA 

 

Tel : 01904 490 060 

 

Howardian Dental Practice 
Sheriff Hutton Industrial Estate 

WE go the extra mile 
 so YOU don’t have to ! 

Convenient, approachable, professional 
Dr Christine Parker BDS 

Telephone 878 111 

http://www.morse-coaches.com/
mailto:info@morse-coaches.com
mailto:helen.hendry@ymail.com
mailto:info@linzifitness.co.uk
http://www.spanish-talk.com/
http://www.books4spanish.com/
mailto:enquiries@theweddingaffair.co.uk
http://www.theweddingaffair.co.uk/
http://www.poppycaterers.co.uk/
http://www.yorkwines.co.uk/
http://www.pizzasworld.co.uk/
http://www.alisonmassingham.co.uk/


 
 

Painter & Decorator 
GRAHAM HILL 

 

“25 Years Experience” 
 

The Byre, Field House Farm 
Thornton-le-Clay, York Y060 7QA 

 

Tel : 01904 468 773 

 

CATHY CUNNINGHAM 
 

Painting ~ Decorating ~ Wallpapering 
Furniture Painting 

Advice with Interior Design 
 

Competitively Priced 
 

Tel : (Bulmer) 01653 618152 

Neil Eshelby 
Painter and Decorator 

68 Anthea Drive, 
Huntington, York YO31 9DD 

 

Tel : 01904 654 523 
Mobile : 07704 403 358 

Email : theeshes@tiscali.co.uk  
 

MALCOLM COLLINS 
30 Years Experience 

 

Fencing : All Tree Work : Hedge Cutting 
Fully Insured 

 

Logs Sold 
Loads : Half Loads : Bags (Min 3 bags) 

 

Tel : 01347 878 275 

 

THE TREE FELLA 
Sam Dickson C&G Arb. 

All aspects of Tree Surgery and Forestry 
Woodchip, Mulch and Logs for Sale 

Chipping, Log Splitting and Winching 
Fencing, Hedge Cutting, Site Clearance 

 

Tel : 01653 627 136 or 07725 053 449 
 www.samthetreefella.co.uk  

 
All aspects of gardening undertaken including; 

Paving, fencing, planting, turf, design & 
maintenance 

Please call Tom for a free quote 

Tel: 07752 420 906 or 01759 377 561 
www.wildlandscapesyork.com 

 
 

PETER BEAN BUILDING 
Federation of Master Builders 

 

Farm Building : Concreting 
Home Extension and Repairs 

Tarmacadam and Block Paving 
Excavation and Drainage 

 

Tel : 01347 878 392 or 07836 623 188 

 

EDWARD HULL 
 

BUILDER 
& 

CONTRACTOR 
 

Tel : 01347 878 354 
Mob : 07702 661 664 

 

STEPHEN SHIPLEY 
T/A D R Shipley 

 

Builders and Contractors 
 

6, Warwick Close, Sheriff Hutton 
Tel : 01347 879 173 

 

Aerial Services – York.co.uk 
Fed up with poor reception? … 

Still running off your Old Aerial System?.... 
We offer 

Fully Insured professional service 
Your property left clean and tidy 
We supply our own vacuums ! 

Call Steve on 01904 819 030 
 

RICHARD TURNER 
 

Plastering, Tiling, General Building & 
Conservatories too! 

also 

Designer Driveways & Patios – 
Block/Stone Paving & Pattern 

Imprinted Concrete   Free Quotes 
Tel : 01347 879 099 or 07816 642 566 

 

BEAUMONT’S GARAGE 
 
 

MOT Testing 
Repairs : Servicing 

 

 

Tel : 01347 878 326 

 

J SKELTON GARAGE SERVICES LTD 
 

MOT Testing, Servicing & Repairs 
Discount Tyres & Exhausts 

Electrics & Engine Diagnostics 
Air Conditioning & Wheel Alignment 

 

3–5 Dale Road, Sheriff Hutton, York, YO60 6RZ 

www.j-skelton.co.uk 
Tel : 01347 878 790 

 

NEIL HUTCHINSON 
Motor Body Repairs 

Manor Farm, Ganthorpe 
 

WELDING & SPRAYING 
PRE-MOT WORK : SERVICING 

 

Tel : 01653 648 436 or 648 441 
 

BRIAN FARRER 
Village Farm, High Street 

Thornton-le-Clay  
 

Garden Machinery Service & Re-
pairs 

 

New and Used Machine Sales 
 
 

   01653 618 810     07713349240 
diane@villagefarm45.fsnet.co.uk  

 

 

Flaxton Forge 
Artist Blacksmith & Fabricator 

Bespoke Ironwork 

made to Commission 
Contact : Tom Heys : 01904 468 144 

Website : www.flaxtonforge.co.uk  

 

PETER BELLWOOD 
Agricultural & Horticultural Engineer 

8 York Road, Sheriff Hutton, York 
 

ALL FARM & GARDEN MACHINERY 
REPAIRED : SERVICED : SHARPENED 

 

Contact : 01347 878 590 
Mobile : 07947 045 222 

 

Need help with your Computer?  
 

Internet, hardware, software, upgrades, 
tuition, or simply an introduction to 

your PC …. sorted in your own home 
 

Martin Underwood            01653 619 293 
                                            07748 632 563 
 

Underwood Computer Services 

 

York Boilers Ltd  
Derek Precious 

 

Worcester Bosch 
Accredited Gold Installer 

 

Office : 01904 490 421 or 
Mobile :  07740 493  903 

derekprecious@hotmail.com  

 

JONATHAN HULL 
GRANVILLE G HULL & SON Ltd. 

 

for all new 

Bathrooms, Tiling, Central Heating, 
New Boilers and Repairs 

Registered Installer 
 

Daytime Tel : 01347 878 512 
Evenings Tel : 01347 878 267 

mailto:theeshes@tiscali.co.uk
http://www.samthetreefella.co.uk/
http://www.wildlandscapesyork.com/
http://www.j-skelton.co.uk/
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Village Regular Weekly Activities 
Sun 9.30am Holy Communion Parish Church but check in church for details 

 10.30am Morning Service Methodist Church    

Mon 9.00am Playgroup School 2.00pm Ladies Tennis  Tennis Club 

    7.30pm Badminton  Village Hall 

Tues 9.00am Playgroup School 7.00pm Circuit Training  Village Hall 

 9.15am Pilates Village Hall 8.00pm Pilates  Village Hall 

 10.30am Pilates Village Hall    

Wed 8.30am Morning Prayers Methodist Church    

 9.00am Playgroup School    

 9.30 am Tennis Coaching Tennis Club    

 10.00am Drop in for Coffee Methodist Church    

 10.30am Ladies Tennis Tennis Club    

Thurs 9.45am Babes & Toddlers Village Hall 6.30pm Youth Group  Village Hall  

Fri 9.00am Playgroup School    
 

Additional Activities in June 
Tue 2nd   12.30 Over 60’s Luncheon Club 

  12.30-2.30pm Bus Services Consultation session in the Village Hall 

Thu 4th  9.30 -11.30 Health Visitor in the Village Hall 

Sun 7th  10.00am Field Naturalists trip to Bempton Cliffs meet Highwayman Inn car park 

Tue 9th   Gardening Club outing to Newark 

Wed 10th  7.30pm Ladies Group “The Wonder of Waterways” in the Village Hall 

Fri 12th  10.00 – 12.00 Super-mobile Library in the Village Hall car park 

  7.30pm Parish Council meeting in the Village Hall 

Thu 18th  6.30 – 8.00pm Youth Club Summer Activity night in the Village Hall 

Sat 20th  5.00-9.00pm Midsummer BBQ at Waynefleet East End in aid of St Helen Church 

  2pm Jumblies Sale for York Blind and Partially Sighted in the Village Hall 

Tue 23rd    Gardening Club outing to Northamptonshire 

  7.30pm Neighbourhood Watch meeting in the Village Hall 

  8pm Playgroup AGM at The Highwayman 

Thu 25th  9.30am Village Ramble meet in Village Hall car park 7pm DISHY present Robin Hood in the Village Hall 

Fri 26th   10.00 – 12.00 Super-mobile Library in the Village Hall car park 

Fri 26th   7.30pm History Group New Light on the Middleham Jewel in the Village Hall 

Sat 27th   From 5pm DISHY and Youth Club Musical Evening and Barbecue 
 

Dates to Note 
July 4th   Jumblies Coffee Morning at Midway, Main Street 

 10th 3pm  Primary School 50th Anniversary Celebration 

 11th  1 – 4pm  Archive Open Day at the Village Hall 

 22nd  7.30pm History Group presentation by Ryedale Family History Group 
How to Trace Your family 

 25th   Summer Breakfast at Jubilee House for St Helen Church 

August 22nd   Medieval Festival for St Helen Church 

September 12th   Safari Supper for St Helen Church 
 

 

 
 

To Hire the Village Hall call 07913 409 689 or email villagehall@sheriffhutton.co.uk 
 

To contact the Village News production team email villagenews@sheriffhutton.co.uk 
or call Richard and Wendy Haste (878581) or Brian and Lynne Shepherd (878310) 
Items for the July Village News should reach the Editors by no later than June 18th 
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